









The Review Officer (Leicestershire)
Local Government Boundary Commission
for England
14<sup>th</sup> Floor Millbank Tower
Millbank
London
SW1P 4QP



Our Ref - LA/SAR/LCCBR

Please ask for - Mrs SA Renwick

21<sup>st</sup> July 2015

Dear Sirs

## **Electoral Review of Leicestershire**

Thank you very much for the opportunity to comment on the Electoral Review of Leicestershire.

For the consideration of the proposed changes to the County Council divisions we would request that the following principles are taken into account where possible:-

- Respect for Borough and Parish Ward boundaries as far as practicable.
- Design divisions that are easily understandable to the local electorate.
- The logic in relation to population distribution to take into account projected developments within the town and the surrounding areas.

We will be liaising with our Colleagues at the County Council as we appear to have missed the consultation period.

Yours faithfully



Mrs Lynn Aisbett Chief Executive

